

Monthly District 12 Assembly minutes for May 19th ,2024

Location:	Manchester~St Raphael's Church/Hybrid/ ID: 306 311 205 Passcode: district12
Date:	May 19th, 2024
Attendance:	41 Total: 35 Voting 6 Non-Voting
In Person Voting:	Maura P. (DCM), Christine P. (Secretary), Mike C. (Treasurer), David W. (Technology Chair), Earl B. (Webmaster/GSR Fellow Travelers), Michelle S. (District Service Chair), Vinnie G. (Helpline Chair), Mark G. (Grapevine/Literature), Melissa R. (Registrar), Larry M. (Search Chair), Nate W. (LCM), Miranda Z. (LCM), Lisi (GSR Back to Basics), Karyn O. (GSR Ladies Reflection), Susanna W. (GSR Noontime Gr.), Amy S. (GSR No Name Gr), Lou F. (GSR Heard it Through the Grapevine), Bob D. (GSR Hard Hat), Lee P. (GSR Bedford Beginners), Dana D. (GSR Joy of Living), Marquis H. (GSR Rise & Shine Online), Justin G. (GSR Manchester Original), Christine F. (GSR Hooksett Woman's BBSS), Keith H. (GSR Happy Hr East), Tim B. (GSR Zoomigos), Tom M. (GSR Clean & Serene), Terry C. (GSR PMG), Eric S. (ALT GSR PPG), Nathan L. (GSR Queen City Gr), Mark O. (GSR Keep it Simple)
Online Voting:	Allison G. (Treatment Chair), Betsy B. (GSR Saturday Solution Zoomers), Leslie J. (GSR Women's Willow), Louie F. (GSR Manchester Young People), Laura G. (GSR Goffstown We Understand),
Non-Voting:	Jim M. (Alt DCM), Trina (ALT GSR Zoomigos), Patty L. (ALT GSR Goffstown We Understand), David D. (Young People's Liaison), Wayne C., Jessica P.,
Meeting Opening:	Jim M. opened the meeting at 6:00pm with a moment of silence followed by the Serenity Prayer. Lee P. read the AA preamble. Tim B. read tradition 5, Tom M. read concept 5, & Michelle S. read step 5. The meeting was called to order & the roll was verified. Motion to accept April minutes by Lee P., seconded by Miranda Z. Motion to accept April treasurer report by Michelle S., seconded by Amy S., April treasurer's report accepted.

<p>DCM: Maura P. <i>district12dcm@gmail.com</i></p>	<p>Maura attended the Area43 business meeting held May 18th. DCM's around the state are planning summer events. Keep an eye out on the nhaa.net website</p>
<p>AltDCM: Jim M. <i>district12altdcm@gmail.com</i></p>	<p>Our Service Workshop was a great success. We had about 40 attendees & three amazing guest speakers Grace F., Sue W., Judy R. along with Maura & me. Christine our secretary chaired the event and did a great job. Miranda created an AA themed crossword puzzle & put on bingo. It was great time & I want to thank all who participated & helped with food, setup & clean up. I also attended the Area 43 Post Conference Assembly in Conway with our Webmaster Earl. We had a great time listening to our Delegate Sue W. give her report. Sue W. will be bringing that report to us at our next District meeting on June 23rd. Reminder the District meeting will be the 4th Sunday of the month in June on the 23rd due to Father's Day.</p>
<p>Secretary: Christine P. <i>district12secretary@gmail.com</i></p>	<p>Thank you for taking the time to read these minutes & allowing me to serve as your secretary.</p>
<p>Treasurer: Mike C. <i>district12treasurer@gmail.com</i></p>	<p>See attached report.</p>
<p>District Services: Michelle S. <i>district12districtservices@gmail.com</i></p>	<p>The District Services Committee met on Sunday, May 19th at 5 pm, an hour before the district12 meeting, for the purposes of reviewing the proposed changes to the District Service Manual, more revisions to follow.</p>
<p>Registrar: Melissa R. <i>district12registrar@gmail.com</i></p>	<p>Meeting lists were provided. Any new GSRs, or service positions, please make sure Melissa has all your information. (Name address, phone, email/all confidential) If there are any changes to your meetings (time, location, type, etc.) please let Melissa know.</p>
<p>LCM'S:</p>	<p>LCM's will be announcing an upcoming meeting soon. At that meeting they plan to elect an LCM chair.</p>
<p>Search:</p>	<p>Nothing to report.</p>
<p>Functions: Andrew T. <i>District12functions@gmail.com</i></p>	<p>Not present.</p>
<p>Treatment: Allison G. <i>district12treatment@gmail.com</i></p>	<p>Farnum is FULLLLLLL! Thank You Allison for your service!</p>
<p>Helpline: Vinnie G. <i>district12hotline@gmail.com</i></p>	<p>Nothing to report.</p>

Coffee Maker: Kate-Lin D.	Not present.
PI/CPC: Alyssa M. <i>District12picpc@gmail.com</i>	Alyssa attended the Area post conference where she got acquainted with Sarah C. the Area PI/CPC Chair. She also attended the Area monthly meeting. She is getting acclimating with the position, looking to form a subcommittee soon, watch for an invite email.
Technology: David W. <i>district12technology@gmail.com</i>	<p>The Technology Committee had a meeting VIA ZOOM. We discussed things that would be good to do with the website. Things like the security of the website. It needs a security certificate that would cost approximately \$60.00/yr. This is so we can start receiving contributions VIA PayPal & Venmo. Is this something we want?</p> <p>Another question is should we password protect part of the website. If so, what part. Currently, you need a password to access the minutes of each District meeting. Do we want this, or do we want another part of the website password protected. Do we want the Treasurer's Report posted on the website? If so, do we want that password protected?</p> <p>The website costs \$250.00 every 2 years to be hosted. It also costs \$34.00 every year to keep the website domain (https://www.district12nhaa.org/). Is this cost coming out of District funds or Technology Committee funds?</p> <p>Also, I don't have the passwords for every Gmail account for the District Officers/Committee members. How do we want to approach this? It was suggested at the Technology Committee meeting that we create email addresses based on the website domain. Is this something we're willing to do, or do we want to stick with the Google Gmail accounts?</p> <p>These are all questions for the assembly to ask and vote on at the district meeting.</p>
Alcathon: Justin G <i>district12alcathon@gmail.com.</i>	Nothing to report.
Literature: Mark	All literature for sale at every district meeting. Get your 50/50 to win a book of your choice. PayPal is now available to purchase all literature.
Young People's Liaison:	David D. was present on zoom to resign as Young People's Liaison.

<p>Corrections: Karl T. <i>district12corrections@gmail.com</i></p>	<p>All commitments into Valley St Jail are temporary on hold due to a Covid</p>
<p>GSR Reports:</p>	<p>~Lee P. (GSR Bedford Beginners Mtg) celebrated 1 month being back op ~Lou (GSR Heard it through the Grapevine) 20yr anniversary meeting to ~Dana (GSR Joy of Living) Located @ St Catherines Church, celebrate 4</p>
<p>Announcements:</p>	<p>~Amy S. (GSR No Name Gr) suggested to check out stepping-stones.org June 1st is the annual al-anon picnic. There will be an Al-Anon, Al-lateen ~Wayne from the Area Service Office Committee was present looking for new location in the Southern part of the state as that is where the bulk of wcoull@comcast.net 603-848-8737 The following are upcoming Area 43 assemblies: Aug 24, Location TBD/Hybrid Nov 23, Location TBD/Hybrid ~Keep an eye out for emails to come. You can also find ALL Area43 info CONGRATULATIONS!!! To Miranda on 6yrs & Allison on 4yrs of Sobriety CONGRATULATIONS!!!To those who have had anniversaries in the mon</p>
<p>Unfinished Business:</p>	<p>Open District Positions: *Asst Treasurer *Workshops & Forums-No One stood *Voice Within-No One stood *Publishing-No One stood *Records & Archives-No One stood *Young People's Liaison</p>

<p><i>New Business:</i></p>	<p>~Motion to accept by Earl B. seconded by Amy S. to have Sue W. our De</p>
<p><i>Meeting Closure:</i></p>	<p>Meeting ended with the responsibility statement at 6:43pm.</p> <p>Super Grateful for each & everyone of you!</p> <p>Next district meeting is Sunday June 23rd, 2024.</p> <p>The year ahead are our following district12 busines</p> <p>July 21st October 20th</p> <p>August 18th November 17th</p> <p>September 21st December 15th</p> <p><i>Yours in Love & Service,</i> <i>Christine P.</i> <i>District12 Secretary</i></p>